
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 12th September 2018
Present: Cllr Louise Baragwanath, Chair (LB)

                Cllr Jeremy James, Vice-chair (JJ)

                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)

   BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO  (MN)

485   To Receive Apologies for Absence  -  BCllr Andrew Bearne sent his apologies
486    To Receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered – none disclosed
487    Public Participation –  Emma Hawkins, a parishioner was present to address the Council about her recent request for more inclusive play equipment to be installed in the play area of the Recreation Ground.  She detailed the disappointment for her son of having no play equipment that he could use when they visited this, their local Recreation Ground.  The Council updated her about  the situation, in particular the news that it appears that contrary to the Council's initial assessment of the situation, there may be enough space in the play area for a suitable piece of play equipment.  The Parish Council was thus now minded to offer their support for a joint effort to raise the necessary funds.
Emma Hawkins left the meeting at this point.
SB then updated us about some local matters.  Firstly she showed us photographs of and described the cracks in the tarmac that had appeared towards the end of  Coronation Road adjoining the A428.  These have been reported, but no ameliorative action has thus far been taken as it has been claimed that the cracks have been produced by heat driven expansion of the tarmac, and so they will close as the temperatures drop with the onset of Autumn. 
The flashing speed warning sign on the Rugby side of the A428 stills awaits repair.  Funding for this from the Police Commissioner's Safety Partnership may be a possibility.
A consultation on the RBC Local Plan is open until October 5th. Two issues may be pertinent for Church Lawford.  Firstly there is a proposal to increase the number of new dwellings pplanned on land alongside Rugby Road and bordering the Back Lane in Long Lawford from 100 to 150.  Secondly, a potential development on the site of Brandon Stadium has implications for the availability of sports facilities in the area.
The dog waste bin near St Peter's Church has been full to overflowing in recent weeks, although it has now been emptied.  One option to prevent this situation reoccuring is the purchase and installation of a larger bin.
The PC thanked SB for her contribution and she left the meeting at this point.
488   Minutes – the minutes of the last meeting of the Council held on 18th July 2018 were approved and signed off
489    Progress Reports for information – none were forthcoming
490    Correspondence for Information - the attached appendix of items which have been circulated or were be available at the meeting was noted
491    To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment

a) Outgoing payments:
	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Clerk's expenses
	£55.64
	Yes

	Allotment's licence
	£69.00
	Yes


All payments were signed off by the Council
492    Planning – there was no response to planning application R18/1479 
493   Policies update  – the policies that have been revised over the summer break and have been circulated were approved by the PC.  The relevant GDPR policies and notices will be uploaded to our website.  WALC have recently issued new model Standing Orders, but our procedures are already in compliance.
494    Phonebox conversion and new noticeboard update – thanks to DH and JJ the phonebox has now been fitted out so it can now start to function as a Community Resource Centre.  The book exchange is up and running, and a small noticeboard and ring binder containing information about the village and the services it offers will be added shortly.  The Rugby Observer are to be contacted (JJ) with a view to arranging for this free local newspaper to be delivered to and so available from the phonebox.
There has been no further response from WCC's solicitor to our request for clarification about whether we need planning permission to erect the new noticeboard on the Village Green.
495    Recreation ground trees - two quotes have been received for the work that needs doing on some of the trees at the Recreation Ground.  Some of the tree surgeons that were contacted initially have not responded, so others have now been approached in order to try and obtain the requisite third quote.  
496   Inclusive play equipment -  the view that prevailed during the earlier discussion i.e. that CLPC will support the parishioner in trying to raise funds for a suitable piece of inclusive play equipment was comfirmed.
497 Transparency fund expenditure – CLPC purchasing a computer for our administrative processes to be conducted on is proving to be difficult as we do not have a bank card issued with our current business account.  Given the other changes that we need to make to our account e.g. adding JJ as a signatory, and the time it has taken for previous updates to be actioned by our current bank, MN will explore the possibilty of opening a new account with a bank card elsewhere.
498  Community items/Village Maintenance   
Monthly inspection of PC assets/responsibilities are to be restarted once appropriate paperwork and a rota have been produced.
The Highways department of RBC will be contacted about the overgrowth of weeds on pavements and kerbs around the village.      
499   Councillors' reports and Items for Future Agendas –  WPD have reported back that the overhead lines that the branches of a tree on the Village Green are encroaching upon are B.T.s, not theirs, so the latter company will be now contacted about this issue.

500   Date of Next Meeting - the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 10th October 2018 
Signed: …..............................................    Name (print): …...................................................................
Date: …........................................
